Office of the Mavor

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

November 16, 1988

TO:

Councilmembers

FROM:

Mayor

SUBJECT:

SISTER CITY IN NEW ZEALAND

A community group has been organizing for a Sacramento - New Zealand Sister City Association. There is considerable interest.

I recommend that the Council take official action to approve the relationship and take steps needed to formalize it.

11-22-88 Meeting

APPROVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL

1:01 5 5 1898

OFFICE OF THE

MAYOR'S OFFICE

Municipal Offices Caro Street Private Bag Hamilton New Zealand Phone (071) 386-699

RMJ:JHS Sacramento

19 October 1988

Her Honour the Mayor, Anne Rudin, City Hall, 915 1 Street, Room 205, SACRAMENTO CA 95814, UNITED STATES OF AMERICA.

Your Honour,

On 26 January 1988 my wife and I met with you in your office and discussed the possibility of establishing a sister city link between Sacramento, California and Hamilton, New Zealand. There had already been considerable interest generated in the possibility through a number of leading people in Sacramento who had known of the attributes of our city of Hamilton. At our discussion you indicated that if there was support for the concept of a sister city link from the business communities of Sacramento the proposal could be advanced.

Subsequent to our meeting I met with various representatives including Glenys Zimrick, who is Managing Director of her own Accountancy and Business Consultancy and is a daughter of a leading Hamilton businessman. I also had discussions with Mr Gary Posz, who was formerly United States Consul-General in this country. Previously I had received great encouragement from a former United States Ambassador to New Zealand, His Excellency H. Monroe Browne, a person who has horse ranching interest in central California.

Next week I shall be having further discussions with the United States Ambassador to New Zealand Mr Paul Cleveland, who again has been very encouraging in his wish to have links between Hamilton City and California.

At the last monthly meeting of the Hamilton City Council a resolution was passed confirming this City's desire to establish a sister city link relationship with Sacramento. I should be grateful if, in accordance with our earlier discussions, the matter of linking with your City could be confirmed by your Council, following which I would propose to consult with you as to the way in which this might be officially recognised. I am writing by even mail to Glenys Zimrick and asking her to confer with Your Honour regarding these matters.

I am enclosing for your information, and for that of your Council a number of books and items relating to Hamilton.

With kind regards.

Yours sincerety

R.M. JÄNSÉN M A Y O R 19

Office of the Mayor

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

November 16, 1988

TO:

City Council

FROM:

Mayor

SUBJECT:

BOARD AND COMMISSION APPOINTMENTS

I wish to make the following nominations:

Civil Service Board:

Catherine C. Harris (incumbent)

Human Rights Fair Housing Commission:

Charles W. Adams (incumbent)
Alicia Flores (incumbent)
Martin L. Kennison (incumbent)
Dean Lan (incumbent)
Rosemary Metrailer (incumbent)
Ruth T. Woods (incumbent) NOT an incumbent

Minority & Women's Business Enterprise:

Gene Fong (Private Corporations - Aerojet)

Office of the Sacramento City Council

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

November 18, 1988

TO:

Mayor Anne Rudin

FROM:

Lyla K. Ferris

Councilmember, District 2

SUBJECT: DEL PASO HEIGHTS REDEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE

I recommend the following people for appointment:

Mary Thames Ralph Howell Ed Vinson

Thank you for your consideration.